

Memorandum No. 22-08

DATE: February 13, 2023

TO: Carla Byrd, General Services Director

FROM: Hector R. Gandia, Engineering Project Manager I

Via: Gary Eagle, Engineering Inspector III

SUBJECT: Bid E-10-23 Construction of BSO Substation - Bid Award

Recommendation

The City solicited for a qualified General Contractor to furnish all labor, equipment, tools, and materials to construct a new single story 2,749 square foot BSO Substation building to be located at 441 NW 27th Avenue.

On February 9th, 2023 construction bids were opened for the subject project and the contractor, Shiff Construction submitted the lowest bid in the amount of \$2,077,453.41. Engineering performed an evaluation of contractor references, qualifications and prior work history, which resulted in satisfactory results. Therefore, staff recommends awarding this project to the aforementioned contractor.

The executed Bid Award Recommendation Form is attached.

Please prepare an agenda package for presentation and approval at the first commission meeting in March 14th 2023. Please notify me once the agenda items are imputed in Granicus for final review.

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at 954-786-5520